
MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR 

Dear North Beach Residents, 

This edition of the town newsletter highlights the very busy and productive year North Beach has had in 2015. 

Two significant capital projects were completed this past summer which will serve residents and visitors alike for many 

years. The new Sunrise Garden was opened on August 22, 2015 with a ribbon-cutting ceremony attended by Governor 

Larry Hogan, Maryland Senate President Mike Miller and the Calvert County Commissioners. We are especially 

appreciative of the effort made by Governor Hogan who made the visit even though he was in the middle of treatment 

for non-Hodgkin’s lymphoma. Recent reports indicate that the Governor has now been declared cancer-free. Great 

news! 

Secondly, the newly reconstructed and refurbished fishing pier has been widely praised for its new, fresh look and 

redesign with a separate fishing deck. The town will be aggressively marketing the new pier as a wedding and reception 

venue. 

On another note, the town was very fortunate to have been selected by the American Planning Association (Chicago) 

to be the beneficiary of a town center master plan prepared by planners from different parts of the country. To that 

end, volunteers came together in North Beach for several days to study the area, receive input from business owners 

and the public and to prepare a report with specific recommendations which identify and enhance the small business and 

civic centers of town. Their report is available on the town’s website. (See Page 2). 

Finally, we have a fresh food market in town! North Beach is now the second location for Calvert’s own Chesapeake’s 

Bounty. Owned by founder, Will Kreamer, this important addition to town is located on 

Bay Avenue next to Lighthouse Market and has already become a popular destination for 

those seeking always fresh, locally grown plants, produce, meat, seafood, dairy products 

and more. 

As we approach the “off-season” for North Beach, on behalf of the town council and 

staff, I would like to wish you all a safe, happy and well-deserved holiday season. 

Warmest Regards, 

Mark R. Frazer, Mayor 
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Upcoming Events 

         December 4, 7 pm  

LIGHT THE TOWN: North 

Beach begins the festive holiday 

season by lighting up the town! 

Onlookers gather on the 

pavilion as we flip the switch to 

light up the town Christmas 

tree and holiday displays.  

December 5, 12 pm  

PAT CARPENTER HOLIDAY 

PARADE, SANTA & 

CHRISTMAS ON THE BEACH: 

Line the boardwalk for the best 

view of the parade. After the 

parade, Santa and Mrs. Claus 

visit with children and give 

them a special treat. Tell the 

kids to bring their wish list to 

share with Santa! Warm up 

around the campfire as you 

enjoy refreshments! 

December 20, after 6 pm 

HOLIDAY HIGHLIGHTS 

CONTEST: Decorate your 

home or business for the 

holidays for your chance to 

win! Prizes and certificates will 

be awarded. Sponsored by the 

North Beach House & Garden 

Club. 

January 1, 2016, 1 pm 

POLAR BEAR PLUNGE: 

Plungers take a quick dip, splash 

or swim in the frigid 

Chesapeake Bay. Enjoy hot 

cocoa and roast marshmallows 

around a warm bonfire.  

In August, 2015, an American Planning Association (APA) Community Planning 

Assistance Team (CPAT) visited the Town of North Beach to help us create a plan 

for our “downtown” area (see photo). 

North Beach has a population of approximately 2,000 within the incorporated area. 

Platted around the turn of the 20th century, North Beach originally had visions of 

being a vacation resort for wealthy residents of Washington, DC. Throughout its 

history, the town has had its ups and downs. It is currently experiencing a revival and 

renewal. However, the “downtown” area is largely undeveloped or underdeveloped. 

The Planning Commission of North Beach, with the blessing of the Mayor and Town 

Council, applied to APA for a CPAT team to help North Beach create a plan for the 

downtown area. 

The CPAT visit, the public meetings and subsequent plan were a huge success. What 

made this successful was: 

 Committed elected 

representatives. 

 An effective 

communication 

strategy, including 

what the town already 

had in place. 

 An involved public. 

 An involved business 

community. 

 A dynamic CPAT 

leader. 

 A well selected and 

very talented CPAT 

team and a very 

talented pool of expert planning professionals that the American Planning 

Association has to choose from! 

What will continue to make this successful is that the Town intends to implement as 

much of the Plan as is appropriate and practical, especially those elements that most 

strongly support economic development, and make North Beach a better place to 

work, live and play. 

AMERICAN PLANNING ASSOCIATION VISIT 



Message from 
Outgoing President 

Hopefully everyone has had a chance to visit the new Sunrise Garden and the 

renovated town pier. DPW played a major role in both of these major projects and 

we are very pleased with the outcome. It was a pleasure to work on projects that are 

a nice asset to the town’s public space and that can be enjoyed by all. Fall is here and 

it brings such beautiful color to the trees. The downfall to the picturesque foliage is 

that the leaves fall and become an obstruction for the stormwater collection system. 

DPW would like to remind residents that it is very important to properly dispose of 

your leaves, as this goes a long way in keeping the storm drains and collection boxes 

clean and working properly. 

The town faired pretty well with the threat of the hurricane. We received more of a 

Nor’easter and didn't get as much rain as first predicted. The town did experience 

flooding at the normal locations. In the 5th Street area, we received four inches of 

rain prior to the storm’s arrival. The 9th Street area did experience flooding from 

abnormal high tides during a four

-day period at the peak of the 

storm. The town has plans and 

has held a pre-construction 

meeting with Environmental 

Concerns, a contracting firm, to 

build a flood berm in this area. 

The berm is designed to be 3.5 

feet above sea level and help to 

protect the area from this type of 

flooding. Construction is 

expected to start shortly after 

Thanksgiving.  

Last, but not least, winter is not 

far off. With the way the weather 

changes around here, we could 

see snow at any time. 

Remember, if you have off-street 

parking, please use it during snow 

events as it makes it much easier 

to plow the streets if vehicles are 

not in the way. Check the town’s 

website for details on the snow 

removal policy and winter 

weather tips. 

Have a safe and joyous holiday 

season! 

As I sit here and 

reflect back to 1999, I think 

of all we have done, all that was 

done before us and what we 

are going to do. This is our 

30th year as the North Beach 

House and Garden Club, 

originating in 1985 to beautify 

the town. We want to thank all 

the people that worked with 

us, opened their homes, gave 

donations for various things 

and for supporting us. We 

could not have made it if not 

for everyone helping. This was 

our last year for having a 

House Tour and my last year as 

President. We will move on 

with other ideas and a new 

slate of officers. After serving 

13 years as President, it was 

time to retire. Even though I 

had moments, but don’t we all 

when we love something and 

then give it up?  

If you wish, come along on our 

journey. For more information, 

call Deborah Noyes at 

571.334.0289 or email 

deborahnoyes@comcast.net.  

New officers for the North 

Beach House and Garden Club 

are as follows: 

Deborah Noyes, President 

Joan Krell, Vice President 

Sheila Poole, Secretary 

Norma J. Smith, Treasurer 

Sally Donaldson, Historian 

Thank you, 

Sally Donaldson 

Donnie Bowen, Superintendent, Department of Public Works 
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DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS (DPW) UPDATE 

BRIDES & GROOMS-TO-BE 
The Town of North Beach is now accepting reservations for 

weddings on the newly-renovated pier for 2016! For more 

information, please call Stacy at 301.855.6681 or email 

northbeach@northbeachmd.org. 

Calling all 



Holiday Decorations 
Throughout Town 

  The town employees 

and many volunteers have 

been decorating the town for 

the holiday season. It takes 

about 6-8 weeks to complete 

the installation prior to the 

official lighting of the tree and 

the annual parade and Santa 

on the Beach. 

The total weight of all the 

decorations is over 6,000 

pounds. There is one mile of 

extension cords to be 

installed. The Christmas tree 

is 22 feet tall, is adorned with 

over 800 ornaments and 

takes two days to decorate. 

There are 1,875 feet of 

garland from 1st Street to 

5th Street (4 tenths of a mile) 

and is dressed with 68 bows. 

The eight, 8 foot figurines 

from the Nutcracker Suite 

Ballet, on the t-section of the 

pier, were created by 

students and volunteers from 

Abigail Francisco School of 

Classical Ballet. Installation 

usually takes over 500 hours 

to complete. We hope you 

enjoy the festive decorations! 

  4 

On June 29, 2015, the Town of North Beach was recognized for its participation in 

the Maryland Smart Energy Communities (MSEC) program. The town was awarded 

a stately placard to showcase its leadership. MSEC is a great opportunity for 

Maryland city, county, and local governments to take control of their energy future. 

By adopting a set of policies related to energy efficiency, renewable energy, and/or 

transportation, a community will be designated a Smart Energy Community and 

receive grant funding for energy projects. The program is run by the Maryland 

Energy Administration and supports energy projects. 

NORTH BEACH: SMART ENERGY COMMUNITY 

The Town Attendants would like to 

thank everyone for a fantastic summer 

season. The town residents were very 

helpful in notifying us of repair 

concerns, safety issues, and clean-up 

opportunities along the boardwalk and 

throughout the town. Although the 

Welcome Center is closed, the 

restrooms will remain open daily.  

Check the restroom opening and 

closing times posted at the Welcome 

Center. Please help us by keeping our 

beach, pier and 

boardwalk areas clean 

while we are gone. 

There are ample trash 

receptacles and “mutt 

mitt” stations for your 

convenience. Pets must 

be leashed and cleaned 

up after.  Lastly, please 

do not feed the 

wildlife. 

We’ll see you the last 

weekend in April, 

2016. 

THANK YOU FOR A GREAT BEACH SEASON 

NOVEMBER 28 



It’s that time of year again, when we 

begin to think about “settling in for 

the winter” and “nesting”. 

It’s also a time to reminisce bygone 

days and times and to look forward 

to the upcoming holidays. 

For some, including myself, this 

season will be somewhat less 

celebrated because I lost my father 

this summer. I have mourned him 

every day. Sometimes I hold back 

tears when I pick up the phone just to 

bug him, or when I see “daddy” on 

my cell phone, or have some good 

news or, of course as all daughters 

do…just want to hear his voice and 

get his input on things. But, truthfully, 

all I have to do is speak to him openly 

or feel him in my heart. I miss his 

wisdom and love. 

In his last days, he loved to sit on his 

deck and feel the sun on his face. He 

would say, “Man, doesn’t that sun feel 

good!” And it did! Daddy went to 

rest on June 20th, 2015. He was a 

wonderful man and father. 

Having said all that, holidays ARE a 

time for memories. The warm smell 

of a turkey roasting, pies and cookies 

baking, fresh greens on the stove and 

sweet potato casserole in the oven 

create their own memories! Everyone 

deserves a good home cooked meal 

over the Thanksgiving and Christmas 

season! 

Holidays are also the time to express 

your thankfulness for all the blessings 

which have been bestowed upon you 

and yours. Every day is a gift and 

should be treasured and treated 

special. Look around you. Whenever 

you reach out to touch a loved one, 

younger or older, remember each 

and every thing about them; what 

they’re wearing, the sun playing in 

their hair, the light in their eyes and 

the pure love that can emanate from 

within. Remember you are a treasure 

to them, as well. Each has their own 

special place. 

Okay, now I know that sounds like an 

old woman, but these are such good 

things to remember…loved ones. 

It’s also a great time to be 

appreciative of your surroundings; 

your home, your community and yes, 

your workplace too! Take pride in 

who you are, where you live, and 

what you have accomplished. Once 

you take stock of those things, you’ll 

be amazed at what you have to be 

grateful for. 

Just simply slow down and take time 

to be thankful. Take a deep breath, 

prepare and enjoy the upcoming 

seasons! 

Thank you for allowing me to express 

my personal thoughts and emotions 

and I’d like to offer my most heartfelt 

wishes for a wonderful and Happy 

Holiday Season to all! 

Marsha Stiner, Receptionist at Town Hall 
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Environmental Concerns from St. 

Michaels,. MD has completed all the 

stone grading and initial planting work 

under their contract for which the 

town has a $550,00 Grant from the U. 

S. Fish & Wildlife Foundation. 

Environmental Concerns will return to 

the site in the spring to reestablish any 

plantings that do not survive the 

winter months. 

LIVING SHORELINE 

PROJECT UPDATE 

North Beach living shoreline looking south from Hooper property in Holland Point  

IN MY OPINION . . .  



Wastewater 
Treatment Sunrise Garden is open year-round, dawn to dusk. We ask that you please observe 

these general park rules to ensure everyone's visit is pleasant! 

 No person or animal is 

allowed in the ponds or 

water features. 

 No recreational 

motorized scooters, 

bicycles, skates, 

skateboards or 

rollerblades are allowed 

in park area. 

 No family events or 

group activities allowed 

without a Town permit. 

 This is a DRUG-FREE, ALCOHOL-FREE and TOBACCO-FREE zone. 

 Children are to be supervised by an adult at all times; parents are responsible for 

children’s behavior. 

SUNRISE GARDEN 

 The project to 

upgrade the Chesapeake 

Beach Wastewater 

Treatment Plant to meet 

current State discharge 

requirements is now 70% 

complete. The scheduled 

completion date is June, 

2016. About 20% of the 

sewage treated by the plant 

is from North Beach. The 

total project costs is $16.5 

million. The Town of North 

Beach’s share is $3.2 

million, which is funded by a 

grant and a loan from the 

State flush tax funding and 

the town sewer fund. 
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SOLAR PANELS 

The Town of North Beach received grant funding from the Maryland Department of 

Energy in the amount of $37,500.00. The project was awarded to Solar Tech. The 

project is now 95% 

percent completed 

and includes 44 PV 

modules with two 

inverters.  The 

interconnection of 

the solar panels to 

the BGE power 

grid is scheduled 

for the first week 

of December.  

A Little Facelift 

 The old picnic tables 

have been removed and 

were replaced with new-

style tables, one of which is 

handicapped accessible. 

In addition, a bench was 

installed to the west side of 

the tot lot so you can sit 

and keep an eye on those 

toddlers. We hope you and 

your children enjoy these 

upgrades! 

 Pets must be on a leash. 

 No amplified music is allowed. 

 No picnicking allowed. 

 No loitering. 

 No tents or tent-like structures are allowed. 

 Grilling and/or open flames are not permitted. 

 Do not feed the wildlife. 



XXX 
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ACCEPTING NEW PATIENTS AT TWIN BEACHES: DR. MELISSA STONER 

Melissa Stoner, MD, practices family 

medicine at Calvert Primary Care Twin 

Beaches, providing comprehensive health 

screening and care for every member of 

the family. Dr. Stoner received her 

medical degree from Georgetown 

School of Medicine and did her residency 

at Georgetown/Providence Family 

Medicine Residency, both in Washington, 

DC. She also received her Bachelors of 

Science degree in Biology from 

Georgetown University. 

In medical school, Dr. Stoner resonated 

with family medicine because it treats the 

whole person and focuses on 

preventative care as much as curative 

care. “My job as a family physician is to 

be my patients’ advocate for achieving 

and maintaining good health. I’m not 

there to judge or preach, or condone 

bad behavior. I am there to help them 

understand their options for treating 

existing conditions and provide guidance 

on how to build a healthy lifestyle. 

Prior to joining CPA, Dr. Stoner worked 

in Urgent Care and Primary Care for five 

years. There, she had the opportunity to 

work with patients of every age, race, 

marital status and sexual orientation. “I 

really enjoy being able to help a wide 

variety of patients. All that really matters 

to me is that they are honest with me. 

Tell me the truth – good or bad – I can 

work with that.” 

Dr. Stoner is a member of the American 

Medical Association and the American 

Academy of Family Physicians. To make 

an appointment, call 410-414-2778 

(APPT). Calvert Primary Care Twin 

Beaches is part of the CPA network that 

includes primary care as well as 

specialists in ENT, gastroenterology, 

general surgery, hematology and 

oncology, OB/GYN and physical 

medicine and pain management. Most 

insurance plans are accepted and new 

patients are always welcome. 

Acclaimed public speaker, author, travel 

writer and photographer, Christopher P. 

Baker, spoke to a full house at Town Hall 

back in July. 

Mr. Baker is National Geographic’s #1 Tour 

Guide and one of the world’s leading 

authorities on Cuban travel and culture. The 

Town of North Beach was proud to host 

Mr. Baker and thrilled to learn so much 

about Cuba from a person so intimately 

familiar with the island’s culture, society, 

history, politics, and economics.  

EXPERT ON CUBA 

The new Chesapeake’s Bounty is located at 9124 Bay Avenue. In addition to offering 

a variety of local seafood, fresh foods, plants, and seasonal items, they have a mobile 

kitchen on weekends. For the 2015 winter holiday season, the mobile kitchen will be 

tentatively open for brunch on Saturdays from 8 am to 2 pm. The mobile kitchen will 

be serving some amazing breakfast dishes and popular lunch eats, using local veggies, 

meats, eggs, and homemade breads and sauces.  Chesapeake’s Bounty will also be 

offering yoga in the near future. Make sure you check their website 

(www.northbeachbounty.co) and Facebook page for updates. For more information, 

please call 443.646.5700. 

CHESAPEAKE’S BOUNTY 

Darling Beams has recently opened at 9106 Chesapeake Avenue. They offer 

handcrafted, 100% natural soy candles & wax melts, as well as all-natural body 

products, made from beeswax, cocoa, shea and mango butters along with pure 

essential oils.  Darling Beams also carries organic bath & body products, certified 

organic whole bean coffee, as well as local art and jewelry.  For more information, 

please call 202.747.4898 or visit www.darlingbeams.com.  

DARLING BEAMS 
NOVEMBER 28 

2015 



Calvert Library 
Twin Beaches Branch 

       FAMILY STORYTIME  

   (AT LIBRARY) 10 am 

November 18, 21, 25, 28; January 

6, 9, 13, 16, 20, 23, 27, 30 

FAMILY STORYTIME 

(AT LIBRARY) 1 pm 

November 18, 25; January 6, 13, 

20, 27 

2-3 YEAR OLD STORYTIME 

(AT LIBRARY) 11 am 

November 18, 25; January 6, 13, 

20, 27 

CUDDLE UP & READ TO 

ME 9:15 am 

November 18, 25; January 6, 13, 

20, 27 

KIDS JUST WANT TO 

HAVE FUN! 6:30 pm 

Exciting events for children 

grades K-3 that explore worlds of 

reading, science, culture, and 

more! 

November 19: Gingerbread Man 

January 21: Noisy Paint Box 

EVENING STORYTIME 

December 10 6:30 pm 

Special Holiday Evening Storytime 

at the Abigail Francisco School of 

Classical Ballet featuring favorite 

stories and holiday dancers.  

CODE NAME 4, 5, 6 

6:30-7:30 pm 

4th-6th Grade students are 

invited to this event which uses 

plenty of hands-on activities to 

have fun with reading! 

Registration is required.  

January 7: Take a Toll 

ENVIRONMENTAL COMMITTEE & ECONOMIC 

DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE 
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What’s behind a Trash Can? 

Have you noticed the new additional 

trash cans around town? Maybe the one 

on 8th Street or 2nd Street? Isn’t it true 

that we just take trash cans for granted? 

We finish a soda or a sandwich and just 

toss the can or wrapper into a trash can 

that conveniently appears in our time of 

need! Do you ever wonder who thought 

to put a trash can right there in that 

perfect spot? Or, isn’t it great that I 

don’t have to walk five blocks with trash 

in hand?  

In a joint effort this summer, the 

Environmental and Economic 

Development Committees joined forces, 

in the spirit of town beautification, to 

thoughtfully consider what additional 

locations need a trash receptacles. The 

committees gathered at the waterfront 

one summer evening, broke off into 

pairs with a town map in hand and 

traversed every street in North Beach! 

The teams had the following criteria in 

mind as they assessed new spots in 

desperate need of a trash can: 

1. Foot and car traffic resulting in 

trash and litter 

2. Line of sight between trash cans in 

heavily trafficked area 

3. Distribution throughout town - not 

just the waterfront 

4. Avoiding location that would be 

displeasing to a homeowner or 

business 

Following the survey of the town, the 

committees made a joint presentation to 

the council with their recommendations. 

The council ultimately approved 10 new 

trash cans in key locations throughout 

town. The new trash cans were then 

installed by the Public Works team the 

beginning of November. This is another 

critical step in making North Beach an 

even more beautiful and clean place to 

live.  

We can all play a role in keeping our 

town beautiful, clean and litter free! One 

small thing can make a difference such as 

putting your trash bins away or 

throwing away a stray soda can that isn’t 

even yours. Town pride is contagious.  

The Environmental Committee meets at 

Town Hall the first Tuesday of each 

month at 7:00 pm. The Economic 

Development Committee meets at 

Town Hall the last Wednesday of each 

month at 7:00 pm. Please join us and 

share your ideas for making North 

Beach an even more beautiful place to 

live. If you would like to share your 

comments electronically, please email us 

at info@northbeachmd.org. 

Gwen Schiada, Vice President, North Beach 

Town Council  



Calvert Library 
Twin Beaches Branch 

LEGOMANIA 6:30 pm 

For kids from kindergarten to 

5th grade. Lego enthusiasts will 

meet monthly to hear a story 

followed by a Lego building 

session. Each session will close 

with sharing time. Legos supplied 

by library. Registration required.  

January 14, 16: Dreams 

DROP-IN COMPUTER 

CODING 5:00 pm 

Have fun learning the languages 

of computers. It's fun, It's easy.  

November 19; December 3, 10, 

17; January 7, 14, 21, 28 

CHESS (AT LIBRARY) 

10 am 

Chess enthusiasts or wannabe 

enthusiasts—please join us (w/or 

w/out your own chess set) 

December 12, January 9 

ON PINS & NEEDLES 

1pm 

Bring your quilting, needlework, 

knitting, crocheting, or other 

project for an afternoon of 

conversation and shared 

creativity.  

November 23; December 7, 14, 

21, 28; January 4, 11, 25 

MANGA OTAKU 

CREATOR’S NIGHT 

December 1 7pm 

Teen and tween otaku will 

develop the skills to draw their 

own comics! Artist/illustrator 

(and Calvert librarian) McNevin 

Hayes will guide you through the 

basics of visual storytelling for 

comics.  

Because you are a resident of the great 

Town of North Beach, you and your 

family are members of the North Beach 

Neighborhood Watch (NBNW).  The 

group is great. There are no dues. 

Occasionally, we get together, however 

there are no obligatory meetings to 

attend to be a member in good 

standing. All we ask is that you look out 

for your neighbors and our town. If you 

“See Something, Say Something”! Pretty 

great, isn’t it? 

If you are the type who likes to attend 

meetings and discuss things in person, 

know that we do attend the Town 

Council meetings the second Thursday 

of every month. The meeting offers a 

time for public comment. In this way we 

can share any concerns with the entire 

town council, as well as our police 

officers who are always in attendance. If 

you prefer, we would be happy to talk 

with you privately after the meeting, or, 

send your thoughts, ideas, or concerns 

to us via email at any time. If we are 

unable to assist through NBNW, we 

will do our best to direct you to the 

appropriate town personnel. 

We have a monthly newsletter that is 

filled with information regarding what’s 

going on around town; tips to keep you, 

your family, and property safe; and a 

copy of the monthly Sheriff’s report.  

Unless an emergency situation arises in 

the beach, this will be the only email 

you receive. In addition, the email is 

sent under BCC so we are not sharing 

your email address with anyone. To add 

your name to the email list, send an 

email to northbeachnw@gmail.com. 

Note: If you have given us your email 

address and have not received any 

newsletters, please know that we had 

emails kicked back for a few people 

who signed up in person over the 

summer. Send your email address again. 

Tip of the month: As the holiday 

season approaches and you begin your 

holiday shopping, know that the thieves 

are gearing up for the season too! Do 

not let them have your gifts! Take your 

packages in the house or hide packages 

out of sight and lock your car doors! 

Calendar of upcoming events:  

Thursday, December 10, 7 pm Town 

Council Meeting, Town Hall 

Tuesday, January 19, 7 pm at Neptune’s 

Restaurant as we make plans for 2016. 

If you are not able to attend, feel free to 

share your thoughts and ideas via email 

or drop a note a town hall. 

CONGRATULATIONS! YOU ARE A MEMBER OF THE 

NORTH BEACH NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH 
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We are neighbors looking out 

for neighbors! 

If you have an emergency, 

call 911! 

Something doesn’t seem right? 

Don’t Hesitate! 

Please Call Now! 

Calvert County Sheriff’s Office 

Non-Emergency: 410-535-2800 

Calvert County Crime Solvers: 

410-535-2880 

Google Calvert County Crime 

Solvers or online at 

www.co.cal.md.us/index.aspx?

NID=453 

Bulk trash pickup is on a ONCE-A-MONTH BASIS, BY APPOINTMENT ONLY. Call 

Town Hall by the Friday prior to the monthly pickup date to schedule an 

appointment. Bulk items should not be set out until the night before your scheduled 

pickup. Please refer to the calendar in this newsletter for the designated bulk pickup 

days. If you have any questions, feel free to call Town Hall at 301.855.6681. 

BULK TRASH  



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30 31   

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29  

Note: All trash/bulk/recyclables must be curbside by 6 a.m.  Trash must be bagged, placed in a trash can with a lid. Recyclables mush be in a container clearly marked 

recycling container. Bulk trash pickup is on a ONCE-A-MONTH BASIS, BY APPOINTMENT ONLY. Call Town Hall by the Friday prior to the monthly pickup date to 

schedule an appointment for your bulk trash pickup.  
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 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Holiday, Town Hall 

Closed 

 Work Session, 7 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Economic Development 

Committee Meeting, 7 pm 
 Trash Pickup 

 Holiday, Town Hall Closed 

 Trash Pickup 

 Recycle Pickup 
 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Work Session, 

7 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Special Events Committee 

Mtg, 7 pm  Recycle Pickup 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Bulk Pickup 

(Appointment Only) 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Bulk Pickup (Appointment 

Only) 

 Trash Pickup 

 Light Up the Town, 7 pm 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Bulk Pickup 

(Appointment Only)  Trash Pickup 

 No Trash Pickup 

 Holiday, Town Hall Closed 

 No Trash Pickup 

 Holiday, Town Hall Closed 

 Polar Bear Plunge, 1 pm 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Holiday, Town Hall 

Closed 

 Trash Pickup 

 Town Council Meeting, 

7 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Special Events Mtg, 7 pm 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Town Council Meeting, 

7 pm 

 Holiday Parade, Santa & 

Christmas on the Beach, 12 

pm 

 Movie on the Beach: The 

Lego Movie, at dusk 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Economic Dev. 

Committee Mtg, 7 pm  Trash Pickup 

 Environmental 

Committee Mtg., 7 pm 

 Environmental 

Committee Mtg., 7 pm 

 Environmental 

Committee Mtg., 7 pm 

 Holiday, Town Hall 

Closed 

 Planning Commission 

Mtg., 7 pm 

 Work Session, 7 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Special Events Mtg, 7 pm  Recycle Pickup 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Economic Dev. 

Committee Mtg., 7 pm 

 Town Council Meeting, 

7 pm 
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Note: All trash/bulk/recyclables must be curbside by 6 a.m.  Trash must be bagged, placed in a trash can with a lid. Recyclables mush be in a container clearly marked 

recycling container. Bulk trash pickup is on a ONCE-A-MONTH BASIS, BY APPOINTMENT ONLY. Call Town Hall by the Friday prior to the monthly pickup date to 
schedule an appointment for your bulk trash pickup.  

 Environmental 

Committee Mtg., 7 pm 

 Town Council Meeting, 

7 pm  Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Holiday, Town Hall 

Closed 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Bulk Pickup 

(Appointment Only) 

 Planning Commission Mtg, 

7 pm  Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Special Events Mtg, 7 pm 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Environmental 

Committee Mtg., 7 pm  Work Session, 7 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 
 Recycle Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Bulk Pickup 

(Appointment Only) 

 Recycle Pickup 
 Economic Development 

Committee Mtg., 7 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Bulk Pickup 

(Appointment Only)  Trash Pickup 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Town Council Mtg, 7 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Special Events Mtg., 7 pm 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Planning Commission Mtg, 

7 pm 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Economic Dev. 

Committee Mtg., 7 pm 

 Comcast Cares Day/Plant 

the Town, 8 am 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Work Session, 7 pm 

 Town Council Mtg, 7 pm 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Economic Dev. 

Committee Mtg., 7 pm  Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Environmental 

Committee Mtg., 7 pm 

 Planning Commission Mtg, 

7 pm 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Welcome 

Center & Beal 

Opens for the 

Season 

 Community Clean Up 

(Dumpsters at 5th Street 

Lot, 8 am to 4 pm) 

 Community 

Clean Up 

(Dumpsters at 

5th Street Lot, 

8 am to 4 pm) 

 Work Session, 7 pm 

 Trash Pickup 
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This event draws hundreds of brave participants 
and thousands of spectators each New Year’s 
Day at 1:00 pm. It is guaranteed exposure and 
advertising for your business.  

Sponsorship costs $300 and the benefits 
include: 

1. Printed logo on boardwalk banner for THE 
ENTIRE YEAR. 

2. Printed logo on Polar Bear Plunge t-shirts 
that participants receive after plunging. 

3. Online promotion of Polar Bear Plunge 
event and sponsors. 

4. Four Polar Bear Plunge t-shirts. 

If you are interested in sponsoring this 
exciting local event, please contact Dawn 
Richardson at 301.855.6681 or 
drichardson@northbeachmd.org. Deadline is 
December 7, 2015. 
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TO SPONSOR: 

2016 

TO PLUNGE: 
The 2016 POLAR BEAR PLUNGE is guaranteed to 
be COOL! 

There are three ways to participate in the plunge: 

1. PRE-REGISTER THROUGH DECEMBER 27th: 
Go to www.northbeachmd.org and click on 
the link to register and pay $25 via PayPal. 
This GUARANTEES you receive a 
personalized plunge certificate and plunge 
t-shirt. 

2. Starting at 11 am on January 1st, REGISTER, 
SIGN A WAIVER AND PAY $25 at the 
Welcome Center: With this registration you will 
receive a blank plunge certificate and a 
plunge t-shirt (first come, first served). 

3. SIGN A WAIVER on January 1st at the 
boardwalk: there is no fee to plunge, but you 
must sign a waiver. You will receive a blank 
plunge certificate only.  

For those who don't wanna be COOL, there's 
plenty of room on the boardwalk to watch! 

Net proceeds will go to 

CALVERT MEALS ON WHEELS, INC! 


